WAUNAKEE COMMUNITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Board of Education Special Meeting

Monday, January 26, 2009
6:00 P.M.
Teaching and Learning Center
 101 School Drive

Waunakee, Wisconsin 53597
MINUTES
I. CALL TO ORDER

President Statz called the meeting to order by noting proper publication/posting of the meeting agenda had occurred.
Time: 6:00 p.m.

II. ROLL CALL  
Esser -Yes
Heimann -Absent
Hill-Breunig -Absent
Kruschek –Yes


            Meese –Yes
Statz -Yes

Waner-Yes






            Time: 6:05 p.m.
III. APPROVE AGENDA 

Motion Meese/Kruschek to approve the agenda as presented. 

   Motion carried 5-0. (Hill-Breunig/Heimann absent)
   Hill-Breunig arrived at 6:10 p.m.
IV. DISCUSSION ITEMS
A.  Review and Discuss Options to Address Overcrowding for 2009-2010 at Arboretum Elementary School. Action May Be Taken.


Arboretum principal Sheila Weihert reviewed the current space utilization and enrollment numbers in her building and offered the Board two proposals to address space needs at Arboretum Elementary. The first option would add one section of kindergarten and require a group of students to be moved to Prairie Elementary. The second option would add two sections of kindergarten, for a total of six, and keep all incoming kindergartners at Arboretum. When asked her preference Weihert indicated that the six sections would be her choice.

Lee DePas, Prairie Elementary principal reviewed the current situation at Prairie Elementary which currently houses six sections of kindergarten. Early estimates indicate that four sections will be required for the 2009-2010 school year. DePas indicated that he would prefer the four sections as it would allow several rooms to be used for the reason  they were originally intended, such as music.

Heritage principal Dan Carter was available to present enrollment numbers and indicated that his calculations estimate that they will have the need for three sections f kindergarten and the numbers indicate that they currently have some flexibility to accept open enrollment students.
B. Review and Discuss Space Availability and Utilization for 2009-2010, 2010-2011, and 2011-2012 at the Elementary Schools and Intermediate.

Chris Hetzel provided an overview of space availability and utilization both current and long term. Hetzel indicated that while all classrooms are being used they will be able to accommodate the 2009-10 incoming classes but anticipates the 2010-11 school year to create some space issues where the calculations estimate the need for 13 sections.
Motion Kruschek/Meese to approve authorization to pursue an analysis of the cost of removing a wall to accommodate six sections of kindergarten at Arboretum Elementary. Motion carried 6-0 (Heimann absent).

Cost estimates will be brought back to the February 23, 2009 meeting for Board consideration.

V. FUTURE AGENDAS AND MEETINGS
Future meetings include February 23, 2009 and March 23, 2009. The next meeting will look at the future needs of the middle and high school. 
VI. ADJOURN

Motion Waner/Kruschek to adjourn. Motion carried 6-0 (Heimann absent).        
Time 7:10 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,
Juliette F. Waner, Clerk
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